
Minutes of an Executive Meeting

Held At Branch 92

Tuesday 1 March 2022

Committee Members Present    
                               Committee Members Absent


President


     Ray Foster
                     Anne Parker

Past President                        Wes Rideout

2nd Vice President   

    Bob Howard

         

3rd Vice President
               Doug Johnston

    
Members       
               Scotty Stoness

                                               Alf Read

                                               Bev Miller

                                               John Robertson

                                              John Beddows





    Ron Miller

                                               Joanne Lancaster 

         





    Owen Fitzgerald                      




    Sharron Dorey

         

         

                                               Janet Gaylord 
Secretary/Treasurer 
    Bill Beswetherick

Manager


    Ann DeWolfe
President   Attending the meeting was Shirley Walker, President of the Ladies Auxiliary, representing her members. The 1 Mar meeting was a combined one with members of the Ladies Auxiliary Executive as part of their semi-annual meetings. 
The main purpose of the meeting was to get the Branch prepared to fully open to its members and the public and to prepare for the first General Meeting since March 2021. That meeting will be held on Tue 13 March. 
As of 21 Feb the Branch could open with 100% capacity but with masks still required. The need to show a vaccination certificate ended 1 Mar. It is expected that the mask mandate will cease at the end of Mar.
A reminder of Branch annual elections Tue 12 Apr. A notice of Motion will be made at the 8 March General Meeting advising members that they will be voting 12 Apr on a motion to lease to Bell Mobility land to erect a telecommunications tower and a small building in the corner of the Branch Parking lot.  
President Ray Foster reminded members of the 13 Mar Sunday Brunch and noted that the high cost of food likely will require us to increase the cost of meals. It is planned to have a special brunch on 8 May, Mother's Day.
The District G Convention is in Cornwall 27 Apr to which the newly elected President will attend. The Provincial Convention will be in North Bay 24-27 May. Gananoque may host the District Convention in the fall if it is decided to hold two each year,

Honours and Awards   The General Meeting on 10 May will include the presentation of awards such as service pins.

PRO   Janet Gaylord explained a rain barrel sale being delivered Friday 27 May 2022 and available the next day 10 am to 2 pm. The Branch is teaming-up with the Knights of Columbus in Kingston in order to share the delivery truck as we need a certain amount to make the purchase possible. In addition to selling the barrels at the Legion, we can set up a sales area in a place such as the Lou Jeffries Memorial Centre parking lot at a time when the Horticultural Society has its spring sales. Most sales will be by pre-order, but we will order more barrels based what happened during the two previous barrel sales. We will begin advertising these pre-sales in late February. Advertise in McGuffy news paper, MY FM, and Town Website.
Manager   Ann DeWolfe noted there would be a St Patrick's party Thu 17 Mar, a Meat Draw Fri 26 Mar, and Euchre Sat 27 Mar. The Branch has submitted a request for the Ontario Small Business Grant of $10,000 and shortly will submit a request to be reimbursed part of our utilities. 
Adjournment.   Motion to adjourn by Ron Miller. Seconded by Wes Rideout. The meeting adjourned at 2:22 pm.
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